
 
 

 
Resolution Authorizing Bond Election and Adopting Ballot Title 

 
 
POLICY ISSUE / SITUATION 
Two years ago, the School Board requested staff to develop a bond program for a future bond 
measure election.  
 
The Bond Community Involvement Committee completed its work in December 2013 after 
five meetings this fall, two community open houses and public testimony and forwarded a 
recommendation to the Superintendent. The Committee reached consensus that the bond 
program represents an equitable and fiscally responsible approach to provide for the learning 
and physical environment needs for current and future students in the Beaverton School 
District.  
 
Superintendent Jeff Rose presented his recommendation to the School Board in January 
2014. The School Board has considered the recommendations over the last month.  
 
BACKGROUND INFORMATION 
Due to the Great Recession, Beaverton did not propose a bond measure in 2010, which 
would have been in keeping with the four-year schedule of asking Beaverton area voters to 
consider repairs, renovations, new school construction for additional capacity and other 
improvements for our schools. It has been eight years (2006) since the last capital bond 
measure in the Beaverton School District.  
 
Since 2006, Beaverton School District’s enrollment has increased by over 2,600 students. 
District enrollment now exceeds 39,400. According to District facilities planning information, 
four of the five comprehensive high schools are near or over 100% capacity. There are a 
number of elementary schools near or over capacity. Enrollment projections by Portland 
State University Population Center and District project that 5,400 additional students will 
enroll in Beaverton schools by 2025. 
 
The $680,000,000 bond would address repairs, provide new capacity, modernize and 
renovate all facilities, improve safety and replace outdated learning technology, curriculum 
and equipment over a projected eight-year period.  
 
Due to retiring previous bonds, this measure is expected to result in no increase in the 
District’s existing overall bond tax rate of $2.11 per $1,000 of assessed value for a projected 
eight years.  
 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
RESOLUTION (14-374) It is recommended that the School Board take action on the 
resolution authorizing the $680 million bond election to be held May 20, 2014. Also attached 
is the Ballot Title and Explanatory Statement. These three documents become part of the 
formal election filing.  
 
The deadline to file with the Washington County Elections Office is March 20, 2014. 
 
 

 
 
BOARD MEETING DATE 
February 24, 2014 
















